
City Charter High School does NOT follow 

the Pittsburgh Public School District 

Weather Emergency Schedule 

 
Please listen to your radio and/or television for the 

City High delay or closing announcement. 

 
The City Charter High School delay or closing announcement will  

appear on television channels: 2 (KDKA), 4 (WTAE), 11 (WPXI) and 

on their websites. 
 

The school closing, delay or early dismissal announcement will 

also be available on our website: www.cityhigh.org and on our 

Portal.  

 
Delays: If there is a 2-hour delay, school will begin promptly at 9:50am.   

    Students should NOT arrive at the school before 9am. 
 

 

Closings: If a closing is announced, students will complete the school day in our 

asynchronous, virtual learning model. Students will be required to complete assignments 

for each class. All assignments will be due at 11:59pm on the day of the closure.  

Teachers will be available to work with students between the hours of 8:30am - 3:00pm.  
 

 

Early Dismissals: If an early dismissal should ever be needed due to the weather,       

students will be given an opportunity to call home by using our phones or their cell 

phones. However, please keep in mind that this decision will need to be made quickly 

and will be dependent on the advice of the Pittsburgh Public Safety Department.  We will 

NOT follow the Pittsburgh Public Schools in making this decision, as the downtown area is 

a unique situation and we need to be aware of different transportation issues. 
 

 

Please make sure your child knows where to go after school in case of an emergency 

and in case you can not be reached. 
 

 

Suburban Students: For families who live far from the downtown area, please use good  

judgment and make the decision as to whether to send your child to school based, not 

only on the official announcement, but also on your actual weather conditions, as they 

may be better or worse than conditions in the city.   

An absence note will be necessary if your student remains at home 

on a day we are open.  Suburban students may also be sent home 

earlier than city students if the weather conditions deteriorate     

during the course of the day. 


